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Headteacher's Hello!

Another busy couple of weeks is ending with a festive feeling creeping in, lights are appearing in
shop windows and High Streets – certainly the early Carol Singing at Hilliers gave us a cheerful
twinkling lift in the increasingly dark evenings. Congratulations must go to our talented group of
singers who donned their Christmas jumpers and entertained so many on the night. This
newsletter is, as ever, full to the brim with fascinating insights into recent events and some useful
information for parents and students.

It also seems timely to say to you all that it is not lost on us as a school, despite the buzz of a
World Cup or sense of positivity that a festive holiday often brings, that the struggles and worries
in this challenging economic period have not disappeared.  The cost of living crisis, with rising
prices and colder months ahead, presents real challenges for many families.  If you are worried or
facing challenges, please get in contact with us and we will endeavour to support, reassure and
advise you the best we can. The message from Deer Park School is - if we know we can help. I
appreciate it may be difficult to talk about but please do feel free to contact us on
deerpark@deerparksecondary.org or request a call back. 

You may also find this link helpful – it draws together in one place all of the support that is
available from the Autumn Budget, agencies and companies/charities.  It is a comprehensive and
accessible read. 

Kind regards,

Mr  Jones

mailto:deerpark@deerparksecondary.org
https://www.bigissue.com/news/social-justice/cost-of-living-help-households-winter/


Meet Mrs Brenton - Advanced Pastoral Mentor
Hello, my name is Mrs Brenton and I am an Advanced Pastoral Mentor here at Deer Park.
My role involves providing support and advice to students, parents and teachers relating to
students overall wellbeing. I run regular weekly interventions and one to one catch-up sessions to
help support students with any difficulties they may be experiencing. I am also a Young Carers
Champion and organise special activities, lovely hot chocolate mornings and drop-in sessions to
support our Young Carers.

 
I believe it’s really important to look after your mental health as well as your physical health. To
support my own wellbeing, I enjoy being outdoors in the fresh air, going on long dog walks by the
sea with my golden retriever Bosun and have recently taken up open-water swimming (although
I’m not sure if I will be able to continue throughout the winter months) . I am based in the Year
Office should you need to speak to me.

 
My favourite motto is “In a world where you can be anything, be kind.”

Year 8 Bletchley Park Trip

Year 8 students visited Bletchley Park with Mrs Yale, Mrs Stratton, Miss Masters and Mr Cooper.
The students had a guided tour of the park; where they learnt all about the multi-skilled workforce of
around 9,000. They were then able to visit the different huts - including Alan Turing's WW2 office, the

army and air force codebreaking huts and the home of the Bombe machines. 



After lunch students attended a workshop on Codes and Ciphers and learnt more about the various
ciphers; including the pigpen cipher, morse code and the Caesar cipher wheel. They then got to see

one of the enigma machines in action! 
All agreed that they would happily spend another few hours at the park, which is a sign that lots of

fun was had! 

Remembrance Parade

Our Deer Park students were honoured to be invited to this year’s Hedge End Remembrance Day
parade. They represented the school in a wreath laying ceremony alongside our friends from

Wildern School and other representatives from the local community.

Children in Need

We raised a fantastic £270.75 for Children Need with our non uniform day. 



The winning house who raised the most was Fallow. Well done!
A big thank you to everyone who took part and donated.

⛄Christmas Jumper Day⛄
On Friday 9th December we will be supporting

Save the Children
by wearing Christmas jumpers. 

 
Students will be able to make donations during tutor and can wear a Christmas jumper instead of

their school jumper. 
 

This year, the UK government has promised to give the same amount as you give.
Every time you give £2 to Save the Children, they give £2.

🎄Christmas Celebration Evening🎄
Deer Park’s first Christmas Celebrations event will be held on Thursday 15th December in the main

hall. During this year’s celebrations, there will be a number of different items, including
performances from:

Year 7 singers
Ukulele Club
Year 8 band

Solo instrumentalists and singers
Dance Club
Drama Club

 Tickets can be purchased for £2 each via ParentPay. If you require a wheelchair seat, please
contact the school directly on 01489 351100.

Clothes Swap 

https://www.parentpay.com/public/client/security/#/login


In order to support sustainable thinking among our students, we will be running a school wide
clothes swap on Thursday the 1st of December. We will be asking students to bring in one (or

more) preloved item of clothing that they no longer wear in order to swap it for another. 
Any leftover clothes will be donated to charity.

If a student wishes to take part but does not have an item of clothing to offer they may take an
item for a suggested donation of £1. 

We would love to encourage students to bring in any quality preloved items, especially
Christmas jumpers!

Basics Bank 
This week in our Education for Life tutor session, we have launched the Christmas Basics Bank
appeal. The basics bank we are donating to is run by the charity Give Food. This organisation

has supplied over 800 UK basics banks with 109.2 tons of products. Everybody deserves basic
necessities, so we ask you to donate what you can to support the work of Give Food. We ask
that any food/drink items that are donated are non perishable, such as tinned soups, jars and

pasta. Hygiene products are also gratefully accepted. 
We will be running a competition across the school to celebrate donations brought in by each
tutor group. Dates for bringing in donations will be confirmed during registration next week.

Nasal Flu Immunisation Form
The flu immunisation will be taking place for year 7 and 8 students at Deer Park School on Tuesday

13th December. 
A letter with information regarding consent has been sent to parents on 9th November.

Please submit the consent form for Nasal Flu Immunisation no later than 10:00am Friday 9
December 2022.

Please also submit the consent form if you decide you do not wish your child to receive the
vaccine against flu.

Consent Form

https://www.southernhealthimmunisations.co.uk/forms/flu


ParentPay Low Balance Alerts
If you wish for your child to purchase meals and snacks in school please remember to top up your
child's ParentPay account regularly.  Low balance alerts are really useful and can be set up in the
ParentPay ‘Communication’ tab where you can choose either email alerts, which are free, or text

alerts. 
If you wish to receive text alerts text credit will also need adding to the account.  Each text alert

costs 6p

Education for Life
This half term the following topics will be covered in Education for Life: 

Physical Education, Sports Fixtures & Clubs
Badminton club hit record numbers this week with new year 7 students showing excellent

enthusiasm following their curriculum PE lessons.
With the temperature now dropping please encourage students to bring additional black layers

to wear underneath their school PE uniform in their PE bags for outdoor lessons (netball). 
New clubs are on the horizon and any new additions to after school training will be included in

following newsletters and to parents/students. Our indoor cricket net matting has arrived and in
2023 cricket training for summer matches will commence for new and current members.

Deer Park team of the week goes to the Year 7/8 mixed netball team, led by Isabella WB, who
have all welcomed our new year 7 participants into the team brilliantly. 

Extra Curricular Timetable

All our Extra Curricular clubs continue to be hugely popular with students.
 

Please find the most up do date Extra Curricular timetable

https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login


by clicking on the button below.  
 

Button

Literacy

With devices being such a part of our daily lives, it is important to think about how we can use
them to promote Literacy beyond the classroom. 

 Hampshire Library has a wonderful service called ‘BorrowBox’ where you can ‘borrow’ Ebooks
and Audiobooks for free with your Hampshire Library Card*. 

This is a great way of engaging some of the reluctant readers without even picking up a physical
copy of a book and can get them listening to stories without paying a premium for Audiobook

providers! 
The National Literacy Trust has found the following …

Half of young people say that listening to audiobooks has increased their interest in reading 
2 in 5 young people say that listening to audiobooks has made them more interested in writing 

Audiobooks support children’s emotion intelligence and mental wellbeing - Nearly a third of
young people said that listening to audiobooks made them feel better during lockdown 

Audiobooks improve children’s reading skills and enjoyment of reading 
Audiobooks improve children’s reading comprehension 

Audiobooks widen children’s access to books as they can listen to more challenging texts 
*If your child(ren) aren’t signed up to Hampshire Library yet, you can easily get an online code

here. 

Parent Support Programme (PSP) - Online Safety
The next PSP will be on Tuesday 6th December between 5-6 with Mrs Yale - Teacher of ICT with

the theme of Online safety.
This is an ideal opportunity for parents to be kept up to date with all the important information

regarding keeping safe online when online.
Come and join us for a mince pie in the Main Hall.  Please sign up here.

https://d15k2d11r6t6rl.cloudfront.net/public/users/Integrators/BeeProAgency/868081_852218/Extra%20Curricular%20timetable%20Autumn%202023%20%282%29.pdf
https://hampshire.borrowbox.com/eaudiobooks/featured
https://hampshire.spydus.co.uk/cgi-bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/WPAC/JOIN
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf9MxQF64h-JVGjmFRIu386oHQBq1W8K2ncH4n1rwPIhJ5moA/viewform?usp=sf_link




Pedestrian Access
The pedestrian gate off Sika Avenue is open during the school day. 

If walking from Sika Avenue, parents, students and visitors can access the school via the pathway
leading to reception.

 
Please avoid walking along the narrow, unpaved, school road.

Cycle Safety
With the winter nights having well and truly drawn in we would remind students about the importance

of ‘being bright and being seen’. Any student cycling to school should have a helmet on as well as
lights and reflective clothing for their own safety. Any students needing to get these safety features

may wish to add to their Christmas list!
https://myjourneyhampshire.com/media/2969/bling-your-bike-guide-final.pdf

Some additional information can also be found on this video

https://myjourneyhampshire.com/media/2969/bling-your-bike-guide-final.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P2KtRXGMHgY




📆Upcoming Dates📆
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